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If undelivered, please return to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632
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Our end of year gathering is planned for 6pm Tue 1st December 2020 at the SAC shed, restrictions permitting – BYO everything. We will confirm via email in the days beforehand.
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Thanks to all our amazing photographers.  We are spoilt for choice this month and I couldn’t decide which should grace our front page.   I hope you enjoy the collection presented as compiled from the activities held over the past two months – Lea.
Calendar of Activities – alterations will be made as needed!
	Date
	Activity
	Location
	Leader
	Rating/Distance

	14th Nov ,


	Bike Ride
	Merton To Yarch Return
Meet at Merton 9.30 am ..


	Ray Mustey

Ph:0438 591 749
	

	21st  Nov,

	Bike Ride
	Merton to Bonnie Doon Return


	Ray Mustey

Ph:0438 591 749
	

	27th Nov

8 am
	Walk 
	Boulevard Reserve to Reedy Swamp

Morning walk
	Dianne Hanna

Ph.: 0437 289 281
	Easy

	5th Dec
	Bike Ride
	Nagambie via Kirwans Bridge via Goulburn Weir Return to Nagambie
	Ray Mustey 

Ph.: 0438 591 749.


	

	Tue 1st Dec 

6pm
	Members Meeting & BBQ
	Christmas Social TBC – in line with changing COVID Restrictions
	Greg Smith

Ph.: 5824 1143
	Very Easy 

	18th -20th Dec,
	3 Day bushwalk
	Bogong High Plains
	Greg Smith 

Ph.: 0429 045 732

 jillgreg@iinet.net.au
	Easy to Medium



	23rd Feb 2021
	Members Meeting 
	TBA
	Greg Smith

Ph.: 5824 1143
	Very Easy 

	
	
	
	
	


Note: All riders/walkers to confirm attendance with event leaders prior to event.
Your ideas please:  Members we are looking for additional items for the calendar.  If you have any ideas please send them on to Neville Paynter our Calendar Coordinator.  If you have an idea for an activity and don’t want to lead the event yourself contact Greg or Neville and we can look at finding a trip leader.    Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
Note: For other Clubs events please refer to their websites listed below:
Clubs around the area:
Benalla Bushwalking Club http://benallabushwalkingclub.org.au/
Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  www.wangarattaoutandabout.org.au/ 

Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - www.gobush.org.au/ 
Echuca - Moama Bushwalkers - www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  

Additional clubs and events can be found at www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
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Wild flowers Rushworth - Whroo Forest 
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Grass Trees - Xanthorrhoea
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   The convoy 
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That’s a hole!
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  Orchid – Whroo Forest
Lunar Calendar.   Full Moon Dates 2020:    1st Nov, 30th Nov, 30th Dec.   
Special Moon Events 2020 
· Micro Full Moon: 1 Nov

· Super New Moon: 15 Nov

· Penumbral Lunar Eclipse visible in Melbourne on 30 Nov
Blue Moon: 30 Nov (second Full Moon in single calendar month
President’s Piece

Hello everyone.

Thank goodness we have been able to get out on some walks and rides the past few months, even though in restricted numbers. Thanks to the leaders who have been willing to run these trips, I’m sure it has been a boost to members.

With better rainfall this year, the wildflowers have come out in abundance during spring, which has made our walks more interesting. I have observed them in Rushworth-Graytown forest and also over at the Grampians one long weekend recently.

We have planned an end of year Christmas BBQ at the shed as per normal for 1 December, so long as we can gather in a group of at least 20, though preferably more. If we can’t do that we will have to get creative, maybe a progressive outside dinner! Regardless, we will let you know what is happening closer to the date.

Meanwhile, the best way to meet up with members is to go on a trip.

Happy adventuring,

Greg

Thanks to all newsletter contributors for their articles and great photos.
Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Hon. Wendy Lovell, MLC for Northern Victoria Region

Wyndham Street, Shepparton

The next newsletter will be released for January 2021, feel free to submit items at any time.

· The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

· General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October, December

·     usually at:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.(Winter) and

·                                     The SAC shed, Victoria Park Lake Shepparton (Summer & daylight savings)

· website:  www.shepadventureclub.org.au
· Correspondence to:
 The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632

· 
Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
· OFFICE BEARERS

· President:
Greg Smith
5824 1143
president@shepadventureclub.org.au
· Vice President:
Bruce Gill
5824 2548
tatgills@westnet.com.au
· Secretary:
Karen Speedy
5825 1785
karenspeedy@iinet.net.au
· Treasurer:
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottb@agsystems.com.au
· Newsletter Editor:
Lea Watts
lea.watts63@outlook.com
· Equipment Officer:
Richard Graves
5824 2929
richsue@bigpond.com
· Publicity Officer:
Richard Speedy
5825 1785

· Calendar coordinator:
Neville Paynter
5831 1576
Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
· Mid-week coordinator:
Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
dhanna3@bigpond.com
Trip Reports

23rd Sept.  – Moodies Swamp/Mt Major Walk  - Richard Dickins.
14th Oct. - Exploratory Walk between Mooroopna and Toolamba  - Barbara Brown

28th Oct - Mid-week walk – Rushworth Forest -  Richard Graves
Moodie’s Swamp/Mt Major walk - Wednesday 23rd September 2020

15 walkers signed up for the day as we took morning tea on a granite rise on Cathy Beattie’s property north of Moodie’s Swamp. The hill allowed a 360 degree view over a district patch worked with magnificent canola and cereal crops.  The weather was typically skittish for spring when we set off for the first part of the day, a 5km walk around Moodie’s Swamp in the Waggarandall district, NE of Dookie. We had to split into 2 groups to follow Covid 19 group size regulations. Our half group walked in a clockwise direction and were soon sheltering from a short sharp shower. Within half an hour the sun was out and a brown snake was spotted out sunning itself. There wasn’t a designated track to follow but the bare edge of the swamp made it a relatively easy walk. Apparently water has been allocated to fill the swamp periodically to encourage wildlife in the swamp. A clear track around would encourage greater public use of the facility as about half the swamp’s edge is bordered by private property with difficult access (water, fences).  Two brolgas flew in from the east and settled into the swamp about 150M away from us. According to locals, they are a resident pair that nests in a nearby wet area adjacent to the swamp.

Marg Clarke provided a list of indigenous birds and plants observed:

Brolga, White-necked Heron, Straw-necked Ibis, Yellow-billed Spoonbill 

Grey Teal with young, Sacred Kingfisher, Rufous Song lark, Brown Treecreeper, Cockatiel

Swamp Harrier

Local native plants in flower

Broughton Pea, Goodenia, White daisy, Chocolate Lily, Wahlenbergia - Bluebell

After lunch in the CWA gardens in Dookie we set off for the second leg of our walk up the north side of Mt Major. It is a walk made available to the public only recently and provided some great views in all directions, from Shepparton in the west to the snow-capped mountains in the east. It is officially called the Mulana nin iyoga walking trail in recognition of the indigenous history of the area.  The walk starts with a sharp rise to get the heart pumping and early on provides great views to the north over Dookie. The interpretive signage provides information about the historical indigenous use of the mountain and local district as well as the more recent settled use. Geologically the rocks are known to be some the oldest in the world. Flora and fauna info is also displayed. It was a steep walk and the signage was well placed to give the lungs and legs a rest!  The walk to the summit was about 4.5km return but most walkers went across to the south side of the summit to get better views of Dookie College and the snow-capped mountains which made for a 6km return walk.

The early part of the walk provided me with the best highlights including the substantial community effort in planting natives along the trail, the carefully detailed interpretive signage, the abundant native grasses (once onto the mountain), the short casuarina “whistling” forest, the spring and gully half way up, and the small eerie forest of large yellow box trees approaching the summit. Huge variegated thistles in stock camp areas and a summit dominated by capeweed, erodium and Patterson’s curse were a disappointment – probably the result of drought and overgrazing.

Coffee was taken at the pub in Dookie and Valda provided a sticky but delightful Florentine biscuit.

Richard Dickins
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Enjoying a cuppa and yarn  Its Ok to take your mask off when eating!    Dookie

Exploratory Walk between Mooroopna and Toolamba, October 14

The additional walk in October 14th was an exploratory one along a section of the Goulburn River between Mooroopna and Toolamba.  The group of 5 walkers met at the east end of Pyke road at 9.30 am for morning tea.

The river seemed higher, was muddy and was flowing strongly causing eddies at the bends.  Richard Graves, who had previously explored part of the area, led the way.  A perfect morning for walking, with just one or two challenging crossings through dry creek beds. One of  2 young motor bikers warned us that he had seen a brown snake cross the track further along our route but we didn't sight it.  We did a loop which brought us back to Pyke Road.  We settled on the river bank to eat lunch and admire the cormorant that remained on his perch the whole time we were there.  A most enjoyable walk with Patricia claiming it was one of the best walks she had had.

Cheers, Barbara Brown
Trip Report - Rushworth State Forest – 28 October 2020.

It was almost perfect day weather wise and with some relaxed restrictions now being in place, a group of willing walkers initially met outside the Mechanics Institute building in Rushworth at 9.30am. As car sharing was still not allowed, the group then proceeded in a convoy of sixteen vehicles out of Rushworth bound for our first walk off the Tait-Hamilton Road some 10 kilometres out of town. The local residents must have been left wondering whether there was a funeral or something going on in the forest but no, it was just twenty SAC Midweek Walkers out to enjoy themselves in a relaxed and friendly environment, albeit with masks on as required.

After parking the vehicles we then proceeded to enjoy morning tea/coffee. The plan was to do two walks for the day. For the first walk we headed off in a northerly direction following a rough vehicle track to Cheong Dam and the remnants of an old puddling machine. We then did virtually a 180 degree turn south and followed a rough walking track that followed in and out of the course of a creek and then a not so gentle climb up to the summit of Garden Pick Hill. At this point we proceeded west following an off-track ridge through what could be described as a forest of Grass Trees (Xanthorrhoea, which Wikipedia says is a genus of about 30 species of flowering plants endemic to Australia). There are many old gold workings in this area and we came upon one particular digging that was deep enough to be very dangerous to the unwary walker. It was partly caved in but the mine shaft was some fifteen feet deep or so, with no protection fence around it. Then back to the cars and off we drove another five kilometres to the Historic Fontainebleau Dam Picnic Area.

Here we had lunch and took the opportunity to start organising our walks program for next year. After which we meandered off through the bush in a circular direction to explore the Fontainebleau and Thompsons Diggings. Once again there was significant evidence of a time gone by when the area attracted many miners seeking their fortunes. The area’s history is displayed on the notice board at the picnic area. Gold was initially found in the district in the 1850’s.

On our way home some of the walkers stopped in Rushworth for take-away coffee which was consumed sitting under the trees on the grass outside.
Richard Graves
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More of those grand Grass Trees
Notes from BWV.
Bushwalking Victoria Bulletin 35- October 2020 

I highly recommend you take a look at the current bulletin from BWV.  It is packed with great articles on places of interest, reviews on maps of the Little Desert NP and Mt Arapiles as well as Victorian Deserts 4WD Touring Map, regeneration efforts after last summer’s bushfires and much more.  

Friends of the Great South West Walk –

      


The Great South West Walk (GSWW) is a bushwalking trail comprising short loop walks, full day walks and a spectacular 250-kilometre coastal loop that begins and ends in Portland.

The Friends of the Great South West Walk is a volunteer group founded in 1984 and since inception it has continued to extend, realign, maintain, upgrade and promote the GSWW on behalf of the Glenelg Shire community and in collaboration with Parks Victoria. Friends of the GSWW is a BWV affiliated member club.

From humble beginnings, the GSWW loop walk is now 250 kilometres in length has become one of Victoria's largest community-initiated and run projects. It attracts bushwalkers and nature-lovers alike from all around the world to share in the vision of the founding members. Their latest project is detailed in an article in the Spring 2020 issue of Victorian Landcare Magazine. 
Airlift Operation To Bring Forest Back to life after Bushfires
The Victorian Government has undertaken the largest forest restoration effort in the state’s history with a $7.7 million operation that airlifted tonnes of eucalypt seeds into areas of forest devastated by last summer’s fires.
Funding from Bushfire Recovery Victoria’s (BRV) $110 million State Recovery Plan is helping recover thousands of hectares of burnt Mountain and Alpine Ash forest and enabling seed to be collected from healthy bushland to ensure the re-seeding work can be ongoing. 

Between May and July more than 4.5 tonnes of eucalypt seed, 3 tonnes of which came from VicForests’ contingency reserves, was spread by helicopter across nearly 11,500 hectares of fire-ravaged country, an area the equivalent of about 5,650 MCGs.

Thousands of the seeds have sprouted and are beginning the long journey of growing into stunning giants of the Australian bush, including the iconic Mountain Ash – the tallest flowering plant in the world – and the Alpine Ash which also reaches a significant size.

The re-seeding focuses on areas of nationally distinctive forests in Gippsland and North East Victoria that also suffered the impacts of fire in 2003, 2007 and 2014, and were severely burned again in the 2019/20 season.

The 2019/20 summer fires severely impacted Alpine Ash forests in both State forests and national parks, creating concern that without action some plant species could be compromised. The BRV funding will also support research to better understand the impact of high severity bushfires to guide future forest restoration efforts.

The project is being delivered by the Department of Environment Land Water and Planning in partnership with VicForests, Parks Victoria, and contractors from regional Victoria.
	

Handy App - Trail Recipes



Access more than 60 trail-tested, easy to follow recipes with special categories such as lightweight, one-pot, vegetarian, etc. on the Trail Recipes App. Content is available offline, so no internet connection is needed. It has a very handy menu planning tool for calorie needs, weight of food, on-the-trail cooking instructions, and more! 
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